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News from  
our neighbourhood
What’s happening in Division 2

Dear residents

Recently there has been great 
recognition of the wonderful 
volunteering community we have 
here in the Redlands. I recently 
attended Raby Bay VMR AGM and 
rejoined the Donald Simpson Centre 
Management Committee. Both these 
organisations are great examples 
of the kind of community life we 
have here that is supported by 
volunteering.

Council news
•	A number of residents have been 

asking about Cleveland Point. 
Works will be finished there 
in February 2013. These will 
include upgrades to the footpath 
and furniture for the plinth and 
footpath areas. 

•	A number of other works are in 
progress and you will see these 
happening in your neighbourhood 
over the next few months:
�� construction of a 2m wide 
concrete footpath from Bay 
Street to the existing path in 
Trinity Court

�� intersection improvements 
at Smith and Long Streets, 
Cleveland (install splitter islands, 
signs, linemarking and lighting).

•	A number of residents signed a 
petition to have turf remediation 
done at GJ Walter Dog Park. This 
work was originally scheduled for 

this financial year and it has been 
pleasing to be able to meet this 
request so expeditiously.

•	Residents will also be pleased to 
know that the CSIRO site has been 
tenanted. Council is receiving 
commercial return rental income 
on that property so it has proven 
to be a good purchase. 

•	Council continues to push the 
State Government to partner 
with us in planning for the 
Toondah Harbour precinct and 
I look forward to hearing that 
the current State Government 
will honour the previous State 
Government’s commitment and 
take a lead planning role.

•	The Redlands has also been 
recently named Queensland’s 
Most Sustainable City for the 
second time in three years by Keep 
Australia Beautiful Queensland. 
This is great recognition of a 
number of initiatives that Council 
has put in place.

Warm regards

Cr Craig Ogilvie

Division 2 – Mainland

Cr Craig Ogilvie
Tel: 3829 8607  0409 645 672
craig.ogilvie@redland.qld.gov.au

Saturday 1 December 2012  
Norm Price Park –  

Redland Showgrounds 
From 3pm

Santa

Mirusia

Fireworks


